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MississIPPI STATE DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH

PUBLIC NOTICE OF INTENT TO AWARD
Office of Emergency Planning and Response

Request For Proposals (RFP) RFx# 3120002490
COVID-19 After Action Reports/Improvement Plans

September 27, 2022

The Mississippi State Department of Health (MSDH) solicited proposals to hire a contractor to
prepare two (2) comprehensive COVID-19 Response After Action Reports (AAR) and
Improvement Plans (IP) which meet National Incident Management System (NIMS) and federal
Homeland Security Exercise and Evaluation Program (HSEEP) guidelines. The AARs/IPs are
intended to assist MSDH and the State of Mississippi (State) in identifying ways to improve their
Pandemic Emergency Response and Emergency Operations Center operations.

MSDH will enter into a firm fixed price agreement. The initial period of performance of the
contract will be one year, tentatively scheduled to begin on or about November 2, 2022, upon
approval of the Public Procurement Review Board (PPRB) and to end on November 1, 2023. The
Agency reserves the right to renew the Contract for up to one (1) additional year at its sole
discretion.

The following vendors submitted responses to the above referenced solicitation which were

opened for evaluation on Friday, September 2, 2022:
e (Constant Associate

CTEH

Tetra Tech

Tidal Basin Government Consulting

Integrated Solutions

Emergency Preparedness

Witt O’Brien’s

Centurion Solutions

Perses

The Olsen Group

Innovative Emergency Management

Jogan Health

The following vendors were determined non-responsive and/or non-responsible and have been
notified separately of the reason(s) therefor:
e Jogan Health

¢ Integrated Solutions



Responses were evaluated according to the criteria stated in the solicitation. We announce our
intent to award a contract to the following vendor whose proposal was determined to be the most
advantageous to the State taking into consideration price and the evaluation factors set forth in the
RFP, upon approval by the Public Procurement Review Board:

Innovative Emergency Management

We would like to thank each vendor for your time and efforts in preparing a response to this
solicitation.

We appreciate your interest in doing business with the State of Mississippi.

Sincerely,

W@mxﬁ)

Jennifer Dotson

Chief Procurement Officer

Mississippi State Department of Health
570 E Woodrow Wilson

Jackson, MS 39216

Phone: (601) 576-7627

Email: Jennifer.Dotson@msdh.ms.gov



